
June 22, 2020 

Dear P.S. 234 Families,  

As we approach the end of the school year, I want to thank you for the great support we have received from you this past year. 

I could not be prouder of our staff, teachers and parents for helping our students finish out the year strong. This experience will 
no doubt help teach our students what it takes to succeed in tough times such as these with COVID-19.  Thank you for your 
support in successfully completing the school year remotely.  

As we closeout the year and move into the Summer Break I wanted to let you know of the resources that will be available for 
your child. Over the last few months we have shifted our physical classrooms to virtual classrooms through Google. Google 
Classroom will remain available for your child in partial capacity during the summer break. The components that will remain 
active and accessible include the Google Drive, G-Mail and the Google Classroom itself without the ability to comment.  

Google Drive: The drive is where all the work from the last 3 months is stored. Children can access this at any time. 
G-Mail: Students can communicate with one another through G-Mail to keep in touch. Also, important information from the 
school will be sent through G-Mail such as report cards.  
Google Classroom: Under the Classwork Section, students will be able to access the tab labeled “Summer Resources” where the 
teacher will post websites, resources, virtual trips, and fun things to do for accessibility during the summer months.  

Please be aware that Google Classroom will remain open and available as a resource/activity hub. Students will not be 
monitored by teaching staff over the summer break.  

Please note that if your child will not be returning to P.S.234 for the 2020-2021 school year and/or moving and have a change of 
address please contact Ms. O’Brien through email with this information. In addition, if you will be traveling and your child will 
be out of the state/country during school days please email Ms. O’Brien with this information as well. 

If you have any other questions and/or concerns please reach out through email.  

Stay safe, stay strong and stay positive!

Dora Danner, 
Principal 

Ms. O’Brien 
Pupil Accounting Secretary 
aobrien3@schools.nyc.gov 

Ms. Papadopoulos 
Guidance Counselor  
opapado@schools.nyc.gov 

Mr. Brown 
Parent Coordinator 
Jbrown112@schools.nyc.gov 
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